
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Ref: KL/MO 

         5th June 2023 

 

Mr. Neil Mantell 

Baslow Tennis Club 

Church Lane 

Baslow 

Bakewell 

DE45 1SP 

By email only 

 

Dear Neil, 

 

Thank you for your email dated 26th May confirming your acceptance of my email quotation for the 

2-year bi-annual maintenance of your two Proturf Plus artificial grass courts at the above, 

commencing November 2023 and April and November 2024, in the agreed sum of £875.00 plus VAT 

per visit. 

 

As per your email, works will be scheduled for the months requested above (subject to favourable 

weather conditions) and I will contact you in advance to confirm a date and make the necessary 

arrangements.  

 

Should you have any questions in the meantime then please do not hesitate to contact me on 07860 

194 608. 

 

Otherwise, we thank you for placing this further valued business with us. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Mr Kerry Long 

Contracts Manager 
 

 

 

 

 


